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Arrowhead Harley-Davidson 

16130 N Fountain Center DR 

Peoria, AZ 85382 

publisherahhog@gmail.com 

DISCLAIMER: The Harley-
Davidson Motor Co., Arrowhead 
Harley-Davidson, and Arrowhead 
H.O.G. Chapter 5104 make no 
claims as to the accuracy of the 
material within this newsletter. 

This newsletter is designed to 
help keep our members informed 
and in touch with what our chap-
ter is doing. Please refer to and 
use Teamup on a regular basis to 
follow what is coming up.  

The Calendar in this newsletter is 
only accurate at the time of print-
ing.  

We invite our members to send 
any ideas or places of interest for 
our Road Captains to include in 
the Ride Calendar. 

Please send all correspondence 
to; 

publisherahhog@gmail.com 

___________________________ 

If a member (non-officer) submits 
an article and it is used, They will 
receive a $10.00 Gift Card. 

 
Our new website                             

ahdhog.com 

July 1, 2025  
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Hogsters,  
 
The summer is upon us.  As always, your Officers have planned a lot of early morning breakfast rides, some cool overnight adven-
tures in the northern part of the state, and of course some awesome national Hog rides (Sturgis) etc.  
As the Mercury goes up the super-Hot deals become available as well.  If you are interested in a new or pre-owned bike purchase, 
remember July is our exclusive HOG Member only employee pricing month.  See me for details. With that being said, ride safe my 

fellow Hogsters and keep the rubber side down and stay cool if you can.  
 
Ronald R Long  
 
H.O.G. Manager 
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DIRECTOR’S CORNER 
NewsleƩer – July 2025 

We just finished our ride planning meeƟng filling out our ride calendar through September 2025, please 
take a look at the exciƟng rides on the calendar. Please check team up and sign up for these great rides. 
There are some open dates due to Summer heat so if there are some good ideas out there, please reach 
out to your officers. 

This year has been amazing so far. Our membership has gone back up over 200, and our engagement and 
enthusiasm from members has grown like a weed! We have held a CPR CerƟficaƟon course at the dealer‐
ship and will be holding the Advanced Accident Scene Management course in the near future.  

Upcoming rides and events are exciƟng and meant for all members. The White Mountain Rally is coming at 
the end of the week. Sturgis will see many of our members riding out. Our sister chapter, Roadrunner Har‐
ley is holding an Octoberfest celebraƟon at their dealership. Check Teamup for dates and the AHD website 
for details. 

Please be aware and let your officers know they are appreciated for all they do to make sure we keep rid‐
ing and having fun, which is our job one. 

We are always looking for addiƟonal volunteers to assist in some of the posiƟons, and with a lot of new 
members we would love to have you as backup help for posiƟons like acƟviƟes, membership and road cap‐
tain. If you are interested, see one of the officers to discuss what you would be interested in doing. 

Finally – last year as a chapter, for the annual mileage ridden, we beat all other chapters in the valley. In 
order to conƟnue on that pace, we need all members to turn in mileage forms to Ron Long on at least a 
quarterly basis. 

If you have not given one at the start of the year (and many members have not) please complete a form 
now so we can get a starƟng point to track your mileage for that point forward. All miles ridden this year 
prior will not count unƟl we enter the beginning mileage at the Ɵme you submit your form. So please get 
your forms to Ron ASAP. We want to be leaders in our region again this year and beat out ScoƩsdale again. 

May the road rise up to meet you, 

John Sbrega 

Director 
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Assistant Director’s Report: 

 

I hope everyone is having a good start to the summer.  We are having a great response to the ride challeng-
es.  The BuƩ ride has over 23 members out riding and having fun.  The 10 for 25 also is having a good re-
sponse.  

As everyone is aware, it is geƫng hot so make sure you stay hydrated and you check your bikes every Ɵme 
you go out. Tires and fluids are the most important but do not forget about lights (brake, turn signals, and 
headlights).  

So let us get out and have fun riding. Ride Safe.     

 

Win Hillebert  

Asst. Director 
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July 2025 Secretary ArƟcle 

 

Hi 5104 Hogsters: 

First, I would like to thank Jan Foutz for her years of service as secretary for our chapter and hope I can 
follow in her footsteps and do a great job like she has done. 

I would like to introduce myself for those of you who do not know me.  I am Laura Mancino and have been 
part of the chapter since 2006.  I have held the posiƟon of LOH officer for 7 years and have also been a 
road captain up unƟl three years ago when I sold my bike.  Now I have a new RG3 and am back doing my 
road captain duƟes along with my new secretary duƟes. 

Just another Ɵdbit about me, I became a teaching assistant for my husband and his teaching partner for 10 
years for our motorcycle training school.  I taught both the classroom sessions and the riding skills classes, 
and can assist anyone who may have quesƟons about safe riding. 

I am excited about my new challenge as secretary and if you have any quesƟons, please feel free to con‐
tact me at lmancino@cox.net. 

As always, stay safe out there. 

Laura Mancino - Secretary 

 

 



 

 10 

Hi Arrowhead friends, 
 
I'm stepping down from the secretary posiƟon this month (June). Laura Mancino is taking over and she'll be 
great for the club. 
Thanks to all for over 4 years of friendship, kind words, and fun! The officers and staff at Arrowhead have 
been wonderful to associate with. I've enjoyed my Ɵme here and hope to see all of you on rides, at chapter 
meeƟngs, and at the events as well. 
 
Jan Foutz aka Mrs. Bob 
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     JULY – 2025 

 

WOW!  It seems unbelievable that the year is half gone already.  From the Treasurer’s perspecƟve, 2025 is going well.   One of the 
things happening this year versus last year is how Ron and Sam have worked with the Arizona Cardinals as far as how we purchase 
football Ɵckets this year.  Last year, it was a lot of work on everyone’s part for Ɵcket purchases.  This year, you will simply purchase 
your own Ɵckets online.  The website and weekly email will have instrucƟons for Ɵcket purchases. Both Arrowhead and Roadrun-
ner chapters will be aƩending the games.  It should be a fun Ɵme! 

It's finally good to see the 2024 mileage verified by HOG for our chapter.  We consider ourselves the winners for turning in another 
million-mile year.  Because of this, we’ve designed our own million-mile patch.  If you haven’t purchased one already (Only $5.00), 
pick one up from the dealership in Motorclothes. 

Speaking of miles ridden, are you parƟcipaƟng in the two ride challenges this year.  Win’s BuƩ Ride is a bit challenging and one I 
certainly plan on accomplishing.  There’s also the 10 for ‘25 Challenge, which requires you to take a selfie at 10 sites around the 
Phoenix area.  Accomplish all ten and you’ll be entered for a $250 drawing at year-end.  Both challenges are listed on the Arrow-
head HOG website (www.ahdhog.com) so check out the rules and get out there and ride.  We need another million-mile year in 
2025.  “LET’S RIDE”!! 

Terry Smith 

Treasurer 
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Newsletter Article 
 
 
 
 
As of June 25, 2025 our membership roster stands at 206.  
 
 
The beneϐits of a HOG chapter membership are the tangible perks in the way of special “HOG member 
only” dealer incentives, giveaways, and MoCo support. But far and away the most beneϐicial are the 
“intangibles”. And the single biggest intangible is the camaraderie and fellowship of fellow members.  
 
What new and current members can expect is a friendly welcoming atmosphere but especially a wealth 
of knowledge about just about any model that Harley manufactures. They’ll also ϐind fellow chapter 
members are also chapter dealer mechanics, sales, and support personnel. But more importantly its 
members who are people just like you. And in an organization and culture you’ll ϐind nowhere else. 
They’ll also ϐind that once they join the fellowship and camaraderie quickly blossoms into friendships 
in very short order. This is where the real fun begins. 
 
If you’ve never experienced a group ride, an overnighter, or on a tour with friends you know you’ll ϐind 
that after the ϐirst one there’s no turning back. The very best times Ive had on any motorcycle have 
been on overnighters and tours with HOG Chapter 5104. That’s where the camaraderie, fellowship, and 
fun truly develop. And where you’ll ϐind the true core of what HOG chapter membership is truly all 
about. 
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PracƟce operaƟng your motorcycle. Given the fact that motorcycles vary in handling and responsiveness. Be 
sure to take the Ɵme to get accustomed to the feel of a new or unfamiliar motorcycle. Ride your bike in a 
controlled area. Once you accomplish this you can take the bike into the traffic. Make sure you know how to 
handle your bike in a variety of condiƟons (i.g.. inclement weather or encountering hazards such as slick 
roads, pot holes and road debris). 

 

Before every ride check your motorcycles Ɵre pressure and tread depth, hand and foot brakes, headlights 
and signal indicators. Make sure all fluid levels are correct. If you are carrying a passenger, he or she should 
mount the motorcycle only aŌer the engine has started. 

 

Keep your head on a swivel at all Ɵmes Be Safe out there. 

 

Ed Berg Safety Officer. 
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 Hello Fellow Hogsters, 

Well summer is here. Please stay hydrated and limit your Ɵme in the heat. We are planning rides for early morning 
or going up north to get out of the heat… 

Keep your bike is good mechanical condiƟon, not only is the heat hard on our equipment, you do not want to get 
stranded on the road in 105+ degree weather… 

Keep an eye on your Ɵres, with the heat, it will be hard on them. 

 

Just some friendly reminders; 

1. Check your bike every 500 miles or so, they are Harley’s and they can raƩle things loose. 

2. Check your Ɵres every Ɵme before you leave, Ɵre pressure is really important. 

3. Try to never ride in a vehicles blind spot, even if you see the light on in the mirror indicaƟng that you are there. 
People just do not look. 

4. Always turn your head and check before changing lanes, people drive like nuts and will try to sneak in even 
when there is no room. 

5. Try not to ride next to semi’s, if a Ɵre blows, your day is going to turn bad in a hurry. 

6. Be on the offense all the Ɵme, keep your head on a swivel. SomeƟmes people in cages just do not see us… We 
have to see them and be ready for them to do something stupid. If you expect it, you are more likely to be able to 
avoid it. 

7. If you are riding on a two lane road and a semi or slower moving vehicle is coming at you, move to the right of 
the lane when possible, it gives a person that might be passing the slower vehicle a liƩle more Ɵme to see you. 

 

Steve S. 

Head Road Captain 
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 Arrowhead HOG 5104 Road Captains for 2025 
 
Kevin M Head Road Captain – kmancino@cox.net (623) 451-3409 
Ed Berg – usnetret@hotmail.com (936) 525-7088 
Rick F – ricksterfrey@yahoo.com (219) 689-9859 

Rich H - rhernandez56@cox.net (623) 302-3862 

Win H - whillebert@sbcglobal.net (480) 249-2887 

ScoƩ J – azj@cox.net (623) 225-5357 

Bob L - azbob43@hotmail.com (623) 640-4582 

Laura M – lmancino@cox.net (602) 451-2450 

Steve S Head Road Captain – sjs424@yahoo.com (952) 212-5650 

Jeff S  – jpshrop5@gmail.com (253) 740-6682 

Terry S - TERR2.Smith50@gmail.com (816) 516-0975 

Rich S - wizofaz1@cox.net (480-209-9129 
Sherri S - ssporski@cox.net (623) 271-0806 

 
Hello HOGSTERS: 
 
Summer is upon us so that means, very warm weather. Please dress accordingly (lite colors to reflect the sun) and as always, 
please hydrate well before any ride and use plenty of sun screen. 
 
For the months of July and August, especially, there will be fewer rides on the calendar and mostly early morning breakfast rides. 
 
Please remember to check the Team Up applicaƟon if you have it on your phone, it has the most up to date informaƟon on all 
rides and other events. If you do not have the applicaƟon, please contact Rich Sporski and he will assist you in puƫng the app on 
your phone. 
 
Stay safe out there and keep the shiny side up at all Ɵmes. 
 
Kevin Mancino – Head Road Captain 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 17 

Hi everyone,  
For those of you that don't know me, I’m Crystal and I have been appointed your activities Officer 
for the rest of the year.  
If you have any ideas for activities or restaurants for our H.O.G. family dinners please let me 
know. See you soon! 
 
 
 

 
Crystal 
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Past Activities Director 

HOG ACTIVITIES 
Hey Hog Friends, 
We have got some awesome acƟviƟes lined up this summer! Be sure to check the Team Up app or the cal-
endar at the dealership for full details — including the bike weeks we will be riding to. If you have any ques-
Ɵons, reach out to one of our chapter officers. 
With the heat kicking in, I am especially excited about our Full Moon Rides for Ice Cream — nothing beƩer 
than a cool treat aŌer a great ride! 
A few reminders: 

ô         Please update your mileage readings — you can do this at any ride or by stopping by the deal-
ership. 
ô         We are “The Chapter That Rides”, so don’t forget to turn in your mileage reports and com-
plete the dealership challenges. 

Have ideas for rides or fun acƟviƟes? I’d love to hear them! 
Stay safe and stay hydrated — for Ɵps or support, feel free to reach out to a HOG officer. 
Need help with your motorcycle? Come find me at the dealership — I am always happy to help however I 
can. 
Thanks, 
Mandi Love 

 480-849-9105 
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Arrowhead Harley-Davidson LOH – July 2025 
Thank you to everyone who came out for our Mother’s Day Event and the IFRD – International Female Ride 
Day! 
It was a fantastic spring full of fun, friendship, and riding motorcycles. 
Now that summer is here, remember to ride smart and stay safe in the heat: 

Stay hydrated- Don’t forget you electrolytes! 
Avoid riding during peak heat 
Plan plenty of breaks 
Wear breathable riding gear 

To help beat the summer heat, we’ve got a Water Balloon Fight & Ice Cream Party coming up! 
Bring your water guns and your best aim—it’s all happening right here at the dealership, and it’s going to be a 
blast. 
We’re also planning our next big rides and would love your input: 
Where would you love to ride? What kind of adventures are you craving? 
Let us know your ideas for fun and exciting Ladies of Harley rides! 
Ride safe & ride proud, 
Mandi Love 
AHD – LOH 
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Photographer 

From Behind the Lens: 

 

Hello there everyone from the photographer Fred.  

We just got back from Florida.  So, I look forward to seeing everybody and ride.  

I want to catch up on photographing our Chapter events. 

Thanks for your support.  

Fred K. 

Photographer 
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From Behind the Typewriter: 

 

With many new members interested in joining our Chapter, we need to take the Ɵme to say “Hello”.  Intro-
duce yourself and show our Arrowhead hospitality.  Make them aware of all the resources available to them.  
TeamUp, Website, hard copy forms in the lobby.  Also, ask them if they know about Ride 365.  If they have 
any quesƟons you cannot answer, refer them to an officer. 

Our website is updated weekly with a NewsleƩer update as well as Ride Schedule updates.  Be sure to check 
TeamUp for the latest updates. 

Our website also has all the forms you need to sign up for upcoming events. 

We have two Challenges going on right NOW. Win’s BuƩ Ride and 10 for ’25.  Any quesƟons check the web-
site (ahdhog.com) for flyers and instrucƟons. 

We have a lot of Rides and Events coming up, so check frequently. 

The form for Officer NominaƟons is on the website and in the lobby.  If you would like to volunteer or nomi-
nate someone, fill out the form and turn it in.  We will close nominaƟons at the October General MeeƟng, 
vote at the November General MeeƟng and do the Officer Change at the December General MeeƟng.  Any 
quesƟons, please ask. 

 

Have Fun and RIDE! 

 

Phil H. 

Editor 
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From The Past: 

Here I sit geƫng ready to do a great trip.  We are going to Glacier naƟonal park, and then to Yellowstone 
naƟonal park.  It is a 3800-miles trip without any side trips.  It should be a great addiƟon to our mileage 
for the year.  All we ask for is well wishing for us.  All I have to say is anybody can do this. All it takes is a 
liƩle imaginaƟon and will power.  

So, don’t just sit there get out and ride before it gets to hot. Hope to see you on a trip real soon. 

 

 

Richard Sporski 

Past Director   
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